WCRA Spring 2018 Newsletter

Message from the President

Daniel Heltzel, President

Welcome to what will be an Epic 2018 season! Your WCRA Board, Team Reps and others are hard at work to
make this upcoming season a fantastic one! Our volunteers are putting in countless hours prepping the pool &
grounds, organizing teams and lining up fun events and activities. Please thank them when you see them! This
season will be WCRA’s most successful one yet with the help of all of our members, working together to help
make WRCA the best in the area for our members, families and kids to enjoy.

Most of our volunteers have full time jobs, busy family schedules and other volunteer commitments, so please
consider trying to find a good fit for you to volunteer with WCRA as well. There are many ways to help our
association become better and helping out is a great way to meet new people and connect with our community.
Many hands make lighter work and we all win together! Please feel free to reach out to my email below and | am
sure we can find a way to utilize your talents. Some of our volunteer roles are done in the comfort of your own
home and take very minimal amounts of time.

WCRA belongs to each of us, as Members. Helping to ensure the facility remains clean and safe for all of our
members should be a collective goal, and we can all contribute by cleaning up after ourselves, reminding kids to
clean up after themselves, picking up a piece of trash instead of walking by, and letting a Board member know
immediately if something is not working properly so we can take action. In addition, please make sure that all
food and drinks remain within designated areas — this helps with cleanliness and safeguards against pest issues.
Also, we haven'’t typically had problems with bullying at WCRA, however the Board will take appropriate action if
needed — please make sure your children know the expectations for treating all members with courtesy and
respect. Bullying will not be tolerated. (And a gentle reminder, be sure and adhere to the age guidelines for kids
at the pool — https://s3.amazonaws.com/files.leagueathletics.com/Text/Documents/10053/53049.pdf.)

We have made a huge push for new bonded members, if you know anybody that might be interested in joining, or
new to our neighborhood, we are offering guest passes for referrals. At the same time, we are cracking down on
misuse of membership, where members had been allowing non-members into the pool without a pass. This
summer, please be patient as there might be a longer than normal time when checking in at the front desk. We
have a membership limit and a capacity limit for a reason and want to ensure the comfort and enjoyment of the
facility for all members.

To contact me in regards to volunteering or any other issues, please email me directly at
president@wakefieldchapelrec.org.
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Board Notes

OPENING WEEKEND NEWS: This year, the Board has decided to open WCRA for the season on the Friday of
Memorial Day Weekend. The pool will be open from 4pm to 9pm on Friday, May 25% and we’ll have our first
Food Truck Friday of the summer — no pre-registration required. Just grab the family and your favorite Friday
night beverage and head on over to kick off the season with your friends at WCRA!

Tennis Court Bond: At long last, the bond Fairfax County required WCRA to take out when installing the third,
lower tennis court, has been closed and the bond funds refunded to WCRA. Thank you Cary Fichtner-Vu for
working to resolve this lingering issue!

Board Meetings: The WCRA Board meets on the third Thursday of each month from 7pm-9pm at the Sprague
Center. Open discussion for membership is 7pm-7:15pm. All members are welcome to attend! If you wish to
include an item on the agenda, please submit your request via email one week in advance of the meeting (send to
secretary@wakefieldchapelrec.org).

Questions? Various governing and organizational documents (i.e. Bylaws, Rules & Regulations and other WCRA
policies) and all Meeting Minutes can be found on the website, www.wakefieldchapelrec.org as well as contact
information for your volunteer Board Members.

IMPORTANT Dates: WCRA
Opening Day:

Dues Paid — no later than midnight on May 1*
Family Profile completed — by May 24" Friday
Opening Day — May 25" !

Opening Weekend Picnic — May 27" Mav 25, 2018

Please see the last page for pool closings/partial closings and other events.

MEMBERSHIP

Katherine Schultz, Director for Membership

Membership is on the rise this Spring at WCRA, with 20 newly bonded families and three military families already
signed up for this season! Part of this surge is due to the new brochure the Board of Directors created together.
It has been distributed to many new households in our area, thanks to the expertise of member Michael Fay. We
really appreciate his help in finding families that are new to our community. If you know of any family that isn't a
member and might like information about Wakefield Chapel Recreation Association, please email me directly at
membership@wakefieldchapelrec.org and we will get a brochure to that household right away.
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Many thanks to all the families who have already paid their annual dues for 2018. We decided to get a jump start
and allow people to pay as early as January and the response has been surprising — nearly 100 members are
already paid up and current for the 2018 season! This bodes well for possible “early-bird” pricing next year.
Please do remember that all membership dues must be paid in the online membership system by midnight of
May 1st. Any dues received after that deadline will need to pay an additional $100 late fee, NO EXCEPTIONS.
Further, dues must be current in order to access to the facility (pool, tennis courts) or participate in any Wahoos
teams (swim, dive, tennis).

If you have forgotten your login credentials, please email membership@wakefieldchapelrec.org and we will send
them to you electronically! We need each family to review and/or update their family and contact information to
ensure you continue to receive all WCRA news, including event and activities updates.

(Reminder: In the system, do not opt out of “promotional emails.” These are the emails that include ALL pool
information (dues invoices, newsletters, activity updates, etc.) and if you opt out, the WCRA Board will not be
responsible for correspondence as required by the Bylaws.)

Also, please be sure to give the front desk staff your Membership ID number each time you enter the pool. The
guards will verify your pool membership and the system will track facility usage which helps us to plan for future
seasons. Remember — you will need a guest pass for each person who is not listed on your membership in the
system and for any planned event or party you may host at the pool.

SALE OF MEMBERSHIP

If you want to sell your membership, submit your written request (email is authorized as well) to WCRA signed by
all owners of the membership. Once received, you will be placed on the sale waiting list in the order that your
request was received. At this time, no membership has been on the sales list for more than six months, but you
are responsible for continuing to pay your annual dues until your membership is sold (per the WCRA By-laws).

If you have questions or need further information, please email membership@wakefieldchapelrec.org.

OPERATIONS

Brian Collins, VP for Operations

After the big storms last spring, we had arborists come evaluate our remaining pine trees on the Hill.
Unfortunately, they were approximately 10 years past their expected life cycle and living on borrowed time. We
had them removed so that they wouldn’t come crashing down in another storm, or while the facility was in use.
Looking to the future, community Boy Scouts planted several 10 to 12-foot fast-growing trees. The trees are
young now, but hopefully will provide ample shade for the Hill when they mature in several years. In the
meantime, we have installed several shade sails to provide sun protection on the Hill until the trees are mature
enough to do so.

Many of you have noticed the parking lot was beginning to show its age, with cracks, potholes and faded
markings. We have hired a company to properly to fix the potholes and cracking issues, reseal the lot and then
remark the lines.

Our last big project for this offseason is to remove the old tattered blue roof coverings for something more
substantial and reliable. We will be replacing them with a permanent roof structure over the Ledo deck that will
provide a better shelter for swim meets and members general use. We have also created a small play space and
added a tot lot play area near the baby pool.
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We hope to continue to grow our mini-library and board game collection so if you have any books or games in
good condition that you would like to donate, we would be glad to put them to use!

May 12" from 9:00am to 1:00pm will be a Community Clean-up Day. We need help with a multitude of easy
projects like painting, cleaning, power washing and general straightening up to get ready for another fun summer
season. WCRA belongs to each of us as members, so even if you can only come for a short time, please plan to
stop by and help out in some way!

Want a free garden plot? We have an overgrown area between the parking lot and the creek (protected wetland)
that has potential to be a wonderful spot. Anyone that would like a plot is invited to come out on Sunday, April
8" and help to clear the area. The size of the plots will be dependent on how many people are interested and
how hard you are willing to work.

We always welcome Member feedback, so please e-mail operations@wakefieldchapelrec.org with your
constructive comments and suggestions to help keep our Association the best in Northern Virginia.

Looking forward to another great summer season at WCRA! Go Wahoos!

SNACK BAR

Cary Fichtner-Vu, Snack Bar

The WCRA Snack Bar adds enjoyment to our members and their guests by offering a wide variety of snacks and
drinks during pool operating hours, in a clean and friendly environment. Each year, the snack bar grows in
popularity, and requires a group of hardworking teens to run and oversee the operation. We always try to
provide new options and 2017 was the season of healthy snacks, which were greeted with less enthusiasm than
the always popular candy and ice cream options. ‘==

EMPLOYMENT

We are thrilled to announce that Matthew Ferrari will be returning as Student Snack Bar Manager. We will also
be hiring two student assistant managers and 10 student workers for the snack bar. The due date for applications
is May 1, 2018, NO EXCEPTIONS PLEASE! This is an excellent first job for our neighborhood teens, but please
understand that a good work ethic is expected; the snack bar is managed like a business, and timeliness,
responsibility and quality customer service are required. Parents are asked to sign an expectation form, but
otherwise this job is the student’s responsibility. APPLICATIONS ARE ONLINE — please note if your application is
for assistant manager or student worker.

VOLUNTEERS

In order to provide a snack bar to our members, we need an adult supervisor overseeing the overall operation —
we NEED A VOLUNTEER to step forward for next year, to shadow Cary this year and take over next year. Great
student employees make this an easy position for the Adult Supervisor volunteer and additional volunteers may
be used for organizing and setting up, as well as counting the cash/deposits bi-weekly and shopping for supplies.

SNACK CARDS
Snack Bar cards will be available online on at www.wakefieldchapelrec.org after May 1, 2018. PLEASE CONSIDER
BUYING your snack cards EARLY so we can have them ready at the start of the season. Snack cards are available in
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